
   

 

 

 

Dear Parent/Carer 

 

Merseyside Police regularly receive complaints in relation to inconsiderate and dangerous 

parking around schools.  This includes but not limited to parking on pavements, causing 

obstructions, blocking driveways, parking on double yellow lines, waiting in bus stops or bus 

stands, allowing children to leave vehicles whilst stopped on School Keep Clear ‘zigzags’ or in 

queuing traffic. 

 

There have even been instances of abusive and threatening behaviour by parents and carers 

towards children, school staff and residents.  This behaviour and standard of driving and 

parking are wholly unacceptable and most importantly puts the safety of children at risk. 

 

Merseyside Police and Wirral Local Authority are committed to improving driving and 

parking standards around our schools, ensuring safety for all.  Despite the number of 

complaints, we know that most people do want to do the right thing and drive safely and 

responsibly.  We therefore request that you adhere to the following when parking, dropping 

off or collecting children from school: 

 

• Keep the School Keep Clear marking (zig zags) clear. 

• Ensure pavements, driveways and pedestrian access points are kept clear. 

• Ensure emergency vehicles would be able to get past if needed. 

• Adhere to local parking restrictions. 

• Turn off your engine when parked – engines left idling contribute to air pollution. 

• Behave in a manner than is respectful towards others – including pedestrians and 

residents. 

• Park further away from school if possible 

 

Drivers committing offences place themselves at risk of being prosecuted, issued with tickets 

by council wardens and or the police.  More importantly, this inconsiderate and dangerous 

parking outside schools puts lives at risk. 

 

Please plan effectively and allow extra time to find suitable parking. 

 

Yours Sincerely 

 

Insp Hughes 

Merseyside Police 


